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Today’s articles 

•       Program Managers/Faculty Leads Meeting 
• District Meeting 
• CAEP Updates 
•       Tk20 Update; Data Timeline 
• Voucher Program Updates 
•       TEACH Grants 
•       Fall OCTEO Conference 
•       ODHE Updates: Alumni Employment in Poverty Schools 
•       Advising Connection 
•     New Subscribers to Ed Prep Express 

 
 PROGRAM MANAGERS/FACULTY LEADS MEETING  

 
The UTEC Program Manager/Faculty Leads Subcommittee meetings will be held twice this fall 
in Ramseyer Hall Room 136. 
- Friday, October 20 from 2-3:30 p.m., and  
- Friday, December 1 from 2-3:30 p.m.   
 
To prepare for our upcoming CAEP visit, topics for discussion include review of OAE 
Professional Knowledge Data as well as other program data. A link to an option to attend via 
Skype or Carmen Connect will be posted in the next newsletter. 
 

  
DISTRICT AND PROGRAM MANAGER MEETING  
  
Hope the school year is off to a great start for everyone! Just a reminder the bi-annual 
District/Program meeting will be held October 17, 2017 at Clark Hall (380 Granville St., 
Gahanna, OH 43230) from 8:30-11:30 A.M. Please mark your calendars, and hope to see you 
there! We will be going over CAEP standards. 
 

 
 
CAEP UPDATES 
  



CAEP 2.1 – Technology-Based Collaborations with P-12 Partners 
  
Are you wondering how to collaboratively use technology with your P-12 partners? Below is one 
example to get your creative juices flowing! 
  
Agriculture Education utilizes Google Hangouts to share lessons with P-12 classroom 
partners. How does it work?  
- An elementary teacher and Ag Ed student select a topic (e.g., Apple Orchards),  
The Ag Ed student  
- recruits an expert who connects while in their own orchard 
- Writes the lesson plan and sets up Google Hangout as the venue 
- Facilitates the discussion and lesson between the P-12 children and the expert 
 
This is just one example of how programs and P-12 partners collaboratively use technology! 
 
CAEP Timeline for Programs Updated 
 
The 2017-2018 CAEP Support Timeline for Programs was recently updated. It is located in the 
Unit Information and Key Assessments folder in Buckeye Box.  
  

 
  
Tk20 UPDATES 
  
Tk20 Support with edTPA Submissions 
 
Would you like technical support for your student teachers with uploading edTPAs? Please 
contact Jacob Chacko to set up a time for him to work with your students. Appointments are on 
a first-come, first serve basis.  
 
Tk20 Data Submission and Reporting Timeline 
  
Below is an updated Unit and SPA assessment data submission timeline to help ensure the 
timeliness of data collection, analysis and reporting at consistent intervals. The timeline is 
important, as OEP will need to report all 2017-18 academic data for the CAEP report. (Note: 
Bolded items are to be completed by programs.) Please review and contact Jacob Chacko if 
you foresee any challenges. 
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For T&L Columbus programs, the following schedule will be staggered for Spring semester: 
  

• English, Social Studies and MCE:  
• Program data entered: 1 week after final exams 
• OEP Prelim Reports Posted: 1 week after data entered 
• Program Data Verification / Changes: 1 week after Prelim Reports posted 
• OEP Final Data Reports Posted: 1 week after verification 

• TESOL, FSLED, STEM Math and Science, ECE:  
• Program data entered: 1 week after final exams 
• OEP Prelim Reports Posted: 2 weeks after data entered 
• Program Data Verification / Changes: 1 week after Prelim Reports posted 
• OEP Final Data Reports Posted: 1 week after verification 

  
 

 
 
UPDATES ABOUT VOUCHER PROGRAM  
  
OAE vouchers were distributed (undergraduate only) and Tk20 accounts were opened this 
week. Students were emailed from edprep@osu.edu with directions on how to access and use 
the vouchers. 
  
Faculty and staff questions should be directed to Kathleen Lynch. Students should check their 
Bursar bill first. If they do have an Ed Prep Voucher fee listed, they should email 
edprep@osu.edu. 
 

 
 
ARE YOUR STUDENTS ELIGIBLE FOR TEACH GRANTS?  
 
The Federal Teacher Education Assistance for College and Higher Education (TEACH) grant is 
awarded to students that earn licenses in high need fields and will teach in low income schools. 
Students may be eligible for Federal loan forgiveness or deferment. For 2017-18 in Ohio, high 
need fields are: Arts; English/Language Arts; Foreign Languages*; AYA Mathematic*, AYA 
Science*; AYA Social Studies; School Psychologist, Special Education; Speech/Language 
Pathology; and TESOL. 
For more information, go to https://studentaid.ed.gov/home.   
  
For the full report of Teacher Shortage areas, go to: 
https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/ope/pol/bteachershortageareasreport201718.pdf  
(pages140-142 show Ohio) 
  

 
  
OCTEO FALL 2017 CONFERENCE REGISTRATION AND PROPOSALS 
  
The fall 2017 Ohio Confederation of Teacher Education Organizations (OCTEO) Conference will 
be held October 25 - 27 at the Embassy Suites in Dublin, Ohio. Registration deadline is 
Wednesday October 18. For more information, visit 
http://www.ohioteachered.org/conferences.php. This year’s title is “Trauma Informed Practice: 
Recognition and Support in School Communities.”  
  
If you or anyone in your department would like to attend, contact the OEP here. We will make 
arrangements for a group discount of $115 per person, versus $140. Please let us know by 
October 1, 2017. 
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ODHE UPDATES 
  
OSU Alumni Employed in Poverty Schools Decreasing 
  
ODHE recently provided data on Ohio State alumni who graduated recently and are teaching in 
Ohio public schools. It allows us to see the percent of teachers employed in poverty schools 
(below). The data is provided in an anonymous form, and therefore cannot be further broken 
down by programs and campuses.  
  
More details on the Value-Added data may be found in your program’s Buckeye Box. 
 

 
 

The percentage of OSU recent grads teaching in high and medium high poverty schools has 
decreased since 2013.  

 
ADVISING CONNECTION, by Heather Long, Academic Advisor in EHE  
  
Do you have a student facing difficult circumstances (i.e. a death in the family, accident, illness, 
etc.)? If so, encourage the student to discuss this with their academic advisor, who may be able 
to offer guidance regarding their enrollment.  

 
 NEW SUBSCRIBERS FOR ED PREP EXPRESS 
 
Do you know of any new faculty or staff who may be interested in receiving the Ed Prep 
Express? If so, please contact our office here.  

 
Contact us 
  
Ed Prep Express is distributed by the Office of Educator Preparation located in the College of Education 
and Human Ecology. We are interested in sharing news from your area. Send news items or unsubscribe 
at: EHE-EdPrepExpress@osu.edu.  

More information is available on our website at go.osu.edu/edPrep on topics such as assessments, 
background checks, edTPA, field placement, licensure and Tk20. The e-newsletters are archived there as 
well.   

Our vision is to serve as the Epicenter of Eminence for Educator Preparation (E3P) 
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